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\ri600I hope you are doing well! 


We are hosting a lunch and learn here at Laing Middle School in Mt. Pleasant, SC on March 
12, 2018. We are scheduled to begin at 11am and end around 1pm. We have invited 
several members of the state legislature, businesses, many others from academia and the 
community. We would be honored if you can attend.

We would like the opportunity to show you what we have been able to do with a grant we 
received (Computer Science Integration) as well as our growth since receiving the No. 1 
STEM school in the nation. We recently learned we will be receiving another award for our 
achievements in Math, Science and Engineering. Hopefully, with your help, we will be able 
to outreach and spread our model for success to other schools around our state.

In April, we will be meeting with members of the House and Senate Education Committees as well as 
the SC Manufacturer’s Alliance. The goal is to get everyone’s backing so that we can share our 
model with schools throughout our state and help those needing a new approach to engage the 
students and ultimately lift our state from #50. To do that we really need your support and confidence. 
Seeing what we do is believing in what we do. I really hope that you can attend!
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